
St. John’s Lutheran Church 

3597 West Main Street 

P.O.  Box 5716 

Belleville, PA  17004 

 

9:00am Worship 

10:15am Sunday School 

September through May 

 

Church Office ~ 935-2032 

St. John’s Christian Day Care and Preschool ~ 935-2959 

E-mail us at secretary@stjohnsbelleville.org 

      Website ~  stjohnsbelleville.org   

ST JOHN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH 

3597 WEST MAIN STREET 

PO BOX 5716 

BELLEVILLE PA 17004 

 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

OCTOBER 2024 

 Our Mission Statement 

 We, the members of St. John's congregation, 

 promise to share the good news of Jesus Christ  

and to love one another through worship and service 

in our homes, church, community and the world. 

God is in control 

and His timing  

is perfect. 
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Pastor – Reverend Mike Sigler 

Office hours ~Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday 

10:00am till noon  

(subject to change to accommodate meetings, etc.) 
Phone ~ 717-437-7007   

Organist – Susie Yoo 

Sextons – Calvin and Kelly Byler 

Church Secretary – Kelly Byler 

Office Phone 935-2032 

Email us at secretary@stjohnsbelleville.org 

 

 St. John’s Congregational Council 

 

 

                                                      Term  Expires  

Ed Bilich  ~ Treasurer  end of 2024 

Jim Buchanan                        end of 2025 

Carol Fultz ~ President                    end of 2026 

Michele Harshbarger ~ Secretary    end of 2025 

Joe Kanagy                                       end of 2025 

Nancy Penepacker ~ Vice Pres        end of 2024 

 

Meetings are held at 6:30pm, the 2nd Thursday of 

each month, with the exception of July and August, 

when there are no scheduled meetings.  

 

St. John’s Christian Daycare 

and Preschool 

Angela Parko, Director 

Phone 717-935-2959 

   St. John’s Financial Report   

 

Checking account balance 9/26/2024 

$ 9,187.89  

 

January 1 through September 26, 2024 

 

Income $ 159,789.51 Expense $ 157,852.27 

Net Income $ 1,937.24 

 

*Does not include offering for Sunday, Sept 29   

Daycare Financial Report   

  

Checking account balance 9/26/2024 

$ 8,339.47 

 

 January 1 through September 26, 2024 

 

     Income $ 240,837.35   Expense $ 239,719.29 

                       Net Income $ 1,118.06 

 

* Does not include end of month deposit 

       Our congregational meeting is coming up in 

December, and council representatives will be on 

the agenda.  Please prayerfully consider serving.   

We currently have 6 persons, but a few more 

would be helpful, especially when one or two  

members are unable to attend a meeting.   

      Meetings begin at 6:30pm and are held the 2nd 

Thursday of each month with the exception of July 

and August, and “normally” last no longer than 1-

1½ hours.   

Please Note ~ Holy Communion will be observed 

on October 13 (Bishop’s visit) and again on the  

27th (Reformation Sunday) in October.  There 

will NOT be communion on the 6th or 20th.  
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        Advent begins on Sunday, December 1 and we are hoping to compile another devotional IF, enough  

people are interested.  This year’s theme is A Light in the Darkness.   

      Volunteers are needed to write the meditations.  A sign-up sheet along with scripture readings can be 

found in the narthex. Submissions are needed by Friday, November 8...PLEASE.  

      Take time to read the scripture and meditate on its meaning. You can tell a story that relates to the passage 

and end it with the  point you would like to make. A short prayer can also be included.  Most importantly, be 

yourself, and let it reflect what is in your heart.    

       

IN OUR CHURCH and COMMUNITY 

      The 2025 church service schedules are being 

compiled.  If you would like to help or no longer 

wish to serve, please contact the church office.     

Volunteers are needed to greet, lay read, altar care, 

deliver weekly bulletins, elevator and help with the 

sound system.  

 

  

  

  

 

  

  

      Our Prayer Chain is in need of a contact person.  For the last several years    

Dorie Remensnyder started the chain when contacted, and we “thank” her for the 

countless times she made certain those requests were passed along and prayers were 

offered.  

      Anyone who would like to join and/or is willing to be the new contact person is 

asked to please call the church office.  

      Prayer is a way for us to reach out of ourselves, for the sake of another. It is an 

important and meaningful way to serve our church and others… no skills needed!  

      We will be bringing in new members October 27 

which is also Reformation.  If you have been attend-

ing St. John’s and would like to join, please see the 

pastor or contact the church office.     

      There will be a fellowship time in the blue room 

before/after the worship service to welcome our new 

members.  Please stop in and enjoy some refresh-

ments and conversation.  

      Our church directory will also be updated at this 

time to include our new members. If your address 

or phone number has changed recently, please 

contact the church office with the correct infor-

Synod Bishop, Craig Miller is coming to St. John’s 

on Sunday, October 13.  We will be observing Holy 

Communion. The monthly Social hour will be held 

that morning instead of the 6th so members have the 

opportunity to greet and speak with him. He will be 

leaving immediately following the service to attend 

worship at St. Paul, Allensville.  

 

REFORMATION 

SUNDAY 

 

 

WELCOME 

NEW  

MEMBERS 



Daycare   
 

      The Daycare calendar fundraiser to help with the Security Camera expense begins on October 1.  Sunday, 

September 29 is the last day to purchase and cost is $10.  If interested, there are still several available in the 

narthex.    

      This year’s gift show is scheduled for Friday, November 29 and Saturday, November 30.  We are pleased 

to have returning vendors along with some new.  Sign-ups for wreaths and baked goods will be placed in the 

narthex the end of this month.  Homemade soups and ham potpie will be available to eat-in or take out.  Carol 

Fultz is in need of another “Holy Roller” to help with the potpie dough.  If you would like to become a mem-

ber of this elite group, please see Carol or contact the church office.    

      Seafarers International House supports the crew members on the     

containerships who are responsible for transporting 90% of world trade.  

These “unseen essential workers” are often at sea for extended periods and 

have little shore leave time.  Joe Kanagy  has provided information on their 

Christmas at Sea program, along with satchels to fill with the small list of 

items which are given to the crew members.   

      On the next page is an article written by Pastor Sarah Hershberger, 

wife of Camp Mt. Luther Director, Chad Hershberger.  Sarah serves Grace 

Lutheran Church in Shamokin Dam.    

      Located in the narthex is more information on the seafarers and this outreach project supported by the 

ELCA.  For those who would like to help, you can purchase some or all of the items listed or make a 

monetary donation and we will purchase the items for you.  Please be sure to notate “seafarers’ on your 

check or envelope.   

 

 

Donations will be accepted through Sunday, October 20.                  

         The 2025 birthday calendar will be completed 

in November. Any member who would like to add/

remove persons to/from the calendar is asked to 

PLEASE contact the church office with the name(s) 

and birthdate(s) by Sunday, November 10th.  

      Reminder ~ only the names of active members, 

along with persons they have requested to add will 

be included on the calendar.  

      Anyone who volunteers as a lay reader will find 

a red Lectionary for Worship book on the lectern.  It 

contains the readings, with exception of the Psalm, 

which are found in your celebrate each Sunday.  If 

you prefer larger print, you may wish to use it.          

       Blanket Sunday is October 6th.  Envelopes were 

included in the September 29 bulletin and can also 

be found in the narthex. A selection of comforts they 

finished this past year will be displayed throughout 

the narthex and sanctuary.  

     Your donation to support this ministry, can be 

made through Sunday, October 13th.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       The knotters always have a need for full and 

queen size sheets to be used for comfort backs.  Any 

color or pattern would be appreciated.  And, blankets 

in good, clean, usable condition can be packed and 

shipped along with the comforts. If you are able to 

provide any of these, please place them on the 

counter in the blue room.  

       At their September meeting, Council voted to  

designate all loose offering on month’s having a 5th 

Sunday to the Discretionary Fund.  We will observe 

one on September 29 and again on December 29th.   

If you wish to donate using a check, please notate 

Discretionary on the memo line or envelope.  





OCTOBER SERVICE SCHEDULE 

 
October 6 

Elevator: Joe Kanagy   

Greeters: Chelsea and Merritt Reed 

Lay Reader: Chelsea Reed 

Money Counters: John and Denise Chester 

Sound System: Ed Bilich 

                                               

October 13 

Elevator: Ed Bilich  

Greeters: Ken and Nancy Wyland  

Lay Reader: Ken Wyland 

Money Counters:  Sue Lynch and Carol Fultz  

Sound System: Joe Kanagy 

 

October 20 

Elevator: Mike Harshbarger     

Greeter: Jane Fultz 

Lay Reader: Joe Kanagy 

Money Counters: Jay and Joy Byler 

Sound System: Jay Byler 

  

October 27 

Elevator: Randy Harshbarger  

Greeters:  Jay and Joy Byler 

Lay Reader: Deb French 

Money Counters: Joe Kanagy and Randy Harshbarger 

Sound System: Jay Byler   

 

  

 

 

 

Altar Care ~  Michele Harshbarger 

 

 

Altar Flower Delivery ~ Michele Harshbarger 

 

 

Bulletin Delivery ~ John and Brenda Boring 

 

 

 

 

Social Hour ~ NO Social Hour on October 6 ~ There will be a fellowship time on  Sunday, 

October 13th before worship for members to meet and visit with Bishop Miller.   

 

Please remember:   
If you are unable to be present  

on your scheduled day,  

it is your responsibility, 

 to find a replacement. 

Aside from being included in 

each newsletter, a copy of the 

service schedule for those     

fulfilling monthly worship     

duties can be found on the    

bulletin board in the hallway 
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Looking Ahead  

November 3 ~ All Saints Day 

    Daylight Saving Time Ends 

November 29 & 30 ~ Holiday   

                                   Gift Show  

November 24 ~ Christ the King 


